KIRGEBBARD TIMES

VOLUME V, No. 37 January 5, 1979



...that's HAPPY every minute!

TCC

King Edward Campus

HAPPY NEW YEAR!

Because I wasn't able to do so in person on Friday, December 22nd, I want to use the <u>Times</u> to pass on to all members of faculty and staff sincere best wishes for 1979. Also, I do hope that all of you enjoyed a pleasant and relaxing holiday from your regular duties during the Christmas recess.

My family and I thoroughly enjoyed our vacation in Hawaii. We're looking forward to another visit to the islands at some future date. Happy New Year to all!

H.E.P.



1) COLLEGE BOARD MEETING

The Vancouver Community College Board (formerly College Council) will meet in regular session on Wednesday, January 10th at 7:00 p.m. on the sixth floor at 675 West Hastings Street.

H.E.P.

2) VANCOUVER COMMUNITY COLLEGE CHOIR

As promised, I am reminding you that registration for the VCC Choir takes place on Thursday, January 11 at 8:00 p.m. in the Langara Library on the fifth floor. No auditions are required and you need not be able to read music. The only prerequisite is that you should enjoy singing.

Regardless of whether you are a serious music student or simply a dilettante, you will deem it a rare privilege to work with someone of Jon Washburn's calibre and a great deal of fun besides.

Come and join us! We will all be glad you did.

E.C.C.

3) A CHANGE OF FACE

Jack Colman, our audio-visual technician-in-charge, has resigned effective January 3, 1979 to resume his studies at S.F.U.

Jack has served us conscientiously and we will miss him, but wish him well in his future endeavors.

We welcome Terry Mead as Jack's replacement. Terry has worked here at K.E.C. previously, so is a familiar face and we remember him with pleasure.

J.D.B.

4) COPY OF MEMO FROM MINISTRY OF EDUCATION:

"To College Principals and School District Superintendents:

The Ministry of Education is pleased to announce the appointment of Mary Selman as consultant for adult programs in English as a Second Language. This is a temporary appointment which ends June 30, 1979. Mrs. Selman is prepared to assist colleges and school districts by providing information about ESL resources and curriculum materials. In addition, she is planning to coordinate a limited number of regional workshops for the purpose of inservice development of instructors.

If there is a demand for more workshops than can be accommodated, priority will be given to areas where pressing local needs and demonstrated involvement and interest in ESL warrant immediate attention. Those embarking on an ESL program for the first time will also be given special consideration.

Mary Selman can be reached at the Ministry of Education, Continuing Education Division, St. Ann's Academy, 835 Humboldt Street, Victoria, B.C. V8V 2M4, or by telephone at 387-1411.

Sincerely,

Ron Faris, Ph.D. Executive Director Continuing Education Division"

H.E.P.

5) HOWLER FROM CV 081 FINAL EXAM:

"Donald A. Smith was a Hudson's Bay Company man who changed his name and moved in with the Queen of England."

(Actually, he became "Lord Strathcona"!

R.T. Bowman



"Do you want double spacing on the carbons too, Mr. Hinkly?"

6) POSITION OPENINGS

1. Medicine Hat College invites applications for the position of President.

Application deadline: January 22, 1979.

2. The City of Port Coquitlam Recreation Department requires a Fitness Counsellor.

Details of the above positions are posted on the faculty bulletin board.

H.E.P.



"I don't know who the new chairman of the board is, but I can tell you this: the ashtrays in the conference room have been replaced with little bowls of flowers."

7) INFORMATION ON CONFERENCES AND SEMINARS:

Several interesting conferences and seminars will be taking place during the months of January, February and March.

Management, Fund Raising, Software Engineering, TEAL, Reading Professors' get together, etc., in this province and also Alberta.

For details, please see postings on faculty bulletin boards.

H.E.P.

8) CONFIDENTIALITY

Parents, relatives or friends of students, as well as other institutions, prospective employees etc., often contact the college seeking information about our students. We do not give out this confidential information without specific authorization from the student. Often the student is particularly anxious that his whereabouts, progress etc., not be divulged.

If you receive calls for such information, please refer the caller to Student Records; do not, under any circumstances, give out requested information to anyone.

Your co-operation and assistance in this matter will be greatly appreciated.

J.D.B.

9) I.D. PHOTOS

The schedule for I.D. photos for the year will be posted next to the Audio Visual room as soon as dates and times can be determined. Hopefully, the schedule will be the same as last year (Wednesdays and Fridays.)

M.G.